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THIS MONTH IN PERSON MEETING  

Cancelled until notified by the club 

president. 

 

MONTHLY PROGRAM  

Contact Ken if you have a 

program to contribute  

 

 

http://www.trainweb.org/PiedmontRR/
mailto:Ldgpsy@ptd.net


 
 (UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED) 

YEAR 2021 Meetings  
 

 

  
January 22  July 21  

February 24  August 25  

March 24  September 22  

April 2 8  October 27  

May 26  November 17  

June 23  December 2  

  

  

2020 SHOWS 

** Tentative  

   

   

June 5 Manassas Railroad Festival   Manassas 

June 19 - 22 
Warrenton Presbyterian 

Church 
Warrenton  

August 7/8 **  Greenburg Shows 
Fredericksburg VA 

 

September 18/19 Culpeper Farm Show  Culpeper 

   

   

   

   

   

   

 

 
 
 

2021 Officers 
 
 

PRESIDENT- David Dutton VICE PRESIDENT -  Doug Boomer  
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TREASURER- Tony Tripi  SECRETARY- Todd Smith 

2021 Directors 

Membership- Al Ravella Business- Bill Abel  

Programs- Ken McIlvoy  Safety/Training- Jim Baird  

2021 Standing Committees  

N gauge- Larry Gehres, HO gauge, O gauge, and G gauge- Jim Baird  

Waystation Coordinator- Jim Baird   

Web Master Coordinators- Jim Baird & David Dutton 

DCC Master- David Dutton, History Committee- David Dutton 

Civil War Committee- Jim Baird , Remington Depot- J Tucker,  

Newsletter Editor- Larry Gehres 

Membership         Safety and Training    There have been no accidents.... 

Business           Programs  

 

Piedmont Railroaders 

2021 Schedule of Programs 

 
Updates to come as we again assemble (Any ideas please contact Ken Mcllvoy) 

 

Date Presenter Topic 
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  Hello, fellow Piedmont Railroaders. Most of our members have had both of their 

Covid vaccines by now. We are returning to some resemblance of "normalcy". We desperately 

cling to a hope of things returning again. Like calming assurance when we see flowers emerging 

from the cold winter. Plants spreading their roots and unfurling their buds. Moments come and 

go like the seasons, and we know, we there better days ahead. With that, we are encouraged by 

four upcoming train shows; Fredericksburg Greenberg, Manassas Railfest, Warrenton 

Presbyterian Church and Culpeper Farm Tours.  

 This will be the first time we will be using our Plexiglass on our modules at our shows. 

We hope this will greatly improve our visitor experience, as well as protect our trains and 

scenery. The Plexiglass  has been retrofitted for easy installation at our setups and removal at 

teardown.  Children and adults will be able to stand closer, immersing themselves in the sounds, 

sights and smells of the magical wonder of model trains. Thankfully, as the pandemic begins to 

subside, Plexiglass is becoming readily available. If your module needs Plexiglass, please get in 

touch with our HO Show Coordinator, Jim Baird for the standards and hardware necessary.  

 Jim, David, and Doug have been hard at work helping a friend build his outdoor 7.5" 

gauge outdoor railroad near Madison, VA. This layout is approximately 3,000 feet of point-to-

point reverse loops, with extensive yard, bridge overpass, long uphill grade, and completely 

enclosed tunnel, with a rewarding mountain view at the summit.  Jim and David will be taking 

their coal-fired steam locomotives, model 1840s British Invicta  and B&O 1837 Crab. Pictures 

of the run will be posted in our newsletter next month. If you are interested in learning more 

about 7.5" gauge or want to help with track maintenance, let Jim and David know.  

 Speaking of steam, the 1930s Vulcan 0-4-0 #85 saddletank locomotive is coming to 

Walkersville Southern Railroad this weekend at Walkserville, Maryland. The switcher will be 

there for three weeks through Memorial Day weekend. Now is your chance to ride behind and 

see a real full-size steam engine. If you have never seen one, I highly encourage you to go and 

experience it for yourself. There is nothing like it. If steam is not your forte', Walkersville 

Southern Railroad also offers first-generation diesel locomotives. Several of our Piedmont 

Railroaders are also volunteers at Walkersville Southern Railroad. If you are interested in riding, 

becoming a volunteer or crew member, visit WSRR.ORG 

   The Rappahannock Railroad Museum (RRM) is also a neat little place to check out. 

This museum, located south of Fredericksburg at the old 1930s Sylvania cellophane plant is full 

of myriads of spurs and sidings. The museum has two cabooses, a baggage cart and box car in 

their collection, along with an N, HO, O, and G layout as well as a host of railroad artifacts and 

memorabilia. The RRM also gives rides on vintage maintenance-of-way speeders out to the 

mainline, where you may be lucky to watch the occasional freight train or Amtrak roll by.  

 As you can see, there is a wide-array of interests to choose from, which our Piedmont 

Railroaders are actively involved in. I invite you to explore these and other events, museums, and 

railroads and share them with us. We would love to hear from you. Until next time, keep that fire 

THE PRESIDENTS PAGE 

By David Dutton 

Email: 

davidjbdutton3@gmail.com 
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hot! 

 

               

   

              Modular HO Layout  
 

Paul Kabo has graciously donated his corner HO module to the club. This is the Coal 

Tipple corner module that was originally built by our late PRR member Ralph Douglas, 

and subsequently further refined by our PRR members Bob Brueggerman and Paul Kabo. 

We need a club member to act as custodian for this module, and who will bring and display 

it with our modular HO layout at our shows. The module has been split into two halves for 

easy transport (in a car), and it does have protective covers.  

 

Please contact our president (David Dutton) or our HO layout coordinator (Jimmy Baird) 

if you wish the honor of being the custodian for this important and interesting corner 

module.  

 

  REMINGTON FREIGHT DEPOT REPORT  

J Tucker 

 

Nothing new was reported 

 
 

 

 

N Scale Report -- Larry Gehres 

 
The club recently acquired some donated N scale equipment, including 10 turnouts never use but 

older versions, some cork roadbed, track sections, including some flex track.  There was also a 

small steam switcher, and an automobile carrier car with most of the autos still intact. Always 

good to have spares particularly for the additional 3’ by 3’ additional section of the layout.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

6 

 

Minutes 

 

No in person Meeting in April  so no minutes this 

month 

 

Classifieds 

For Sale 

Bachmann Digital Commander HO train Set.  SanteFe DCC 

Bachmann DCC Sound Echo Valley Train Set, Southern 2-6-0 Steam 

Contact Bill Abel  540 752 2916 

Tony Tripi. ........ eBay store" tsgstore" 

 

                Waystation Report 
 

The Waystation is open to members and guests on a limited basis. All layouts 

are operational. Please notify our president, or the Waystation Master, if you 

would like to schedule some run time. Masks and social distancing of course. 
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Yes, we can run our HO trains via cell phones now. Photo taken at the club 

Waystation. Come and give it a try out. 

 
 

    Show Report 

 

    Culpeper Agricultural Enterprises Show 

 
We will be participating at the 2021 Culpeper Agricultural Enterprises 

fairground in Culpeper. The show will be September on the 18th and 19th, 

2021, Saturday and Sunday at the Culpeper Agricultural Enterprises 

fairground. This is a farm show, but they give us a building for display of our 
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railroad layouts. Definitely our modular HO layout, and the "N" layout, and 

possibly other layouts, depending on the building they give us. More info to 

come as it becomes available. Save the date. 
 

 

 

      Manassas Railroad Festival 2021 

 

We will be setting up at the Manassas Railroad Festival for 2021. This is a 

one day show. Set up from 7-9:30 am on June 5th. Tear down from 3-4 PM, 

June 5th. We will have our regular spot under the pavilion. There will be 

vendors along with other clubs and layouts. 

 

 

       Warrenton Presbyterian Church 

 
A new railroad show is being developed for our club which will take place at 

the Warrenton Presbyterian Church on June 19th through Tuesday June 

22nd. Part of this show will be for the Vacation Bible School theme of trains at 

the church. There will be enough room for a large HO layout, our "G" layout, 

and our "N" layout. The call is out for participation, including members 

modules, operators, and helpers. More to follow on this exciting new prospect 

for our club, as details are being worked out.  There is a strong possibility that 

on Sunday, June 20th, which is Father's Day, the town will also hold its 

annual car show in front of the church. 
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   Remember When?? 

 

 
 

Richard Foth running the "O" trains with the late 

Phil Irwin explaining operations to the youngsters at 

the Bealeton Library model train show.  
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Thomas is always a big hit with the younger 

generation. This is also at the Bealeton Library model 

railroad show. This is on the club portable "G" layout.  
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 Member Remembrances 

 

 
 
Piedmont Members John Lane, the late Ralph Douglas and Jimmy Baird at a 

picnic at the Walkersville Southern tourist railroad. All three Piedmont 

members are also crew for this standard gauge railroad. Many of the excellent 

HO modules that we use today at shows were built by master builder Ralph. 

 

 
 

 

 

Ubiquity   
. 

 

I searched (Duck Duck Go as it does not track me like other search engines) May trains 

and several May tour startups appeared by also a Rail bike Video from Cape MAY NJ.  I 

had heard of rail bikes but did not realize that there are versions all over the country, e.g 
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.Catskills, Leigh high Valley Pa, Los Vegas, Connecticut, and Belgium and other parts of 

Europe, I assume.   

Rail bikes are not new, according to the Internet (and that is never wrong) they date to the 

1850’s when they and hand cars were used by RR workers to travel and even transport 

equipment.  The current versions are either two or 4 seat versions and some have electric 

motor assist on the wheels.  In Cape May one can pay $ 75 for two seat and $ 150 for 4.  

They of course, as do the regular bike trails over old RR right of way, take advantage of 

the gentler slopes on Rail right of ways.  I have included some pictures below and a link to 

a video of the Cape May rail bike in action.   

 

I would bet if given enough time Jimmy and David could find a way to put steam assist on 

one of these so that peddling would be assisted by steam, and riders could have the 

experience of riding with a steam engine. 
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https://youtu.be/zQRYeFufYyA 
 

 

 

Photos 

 
 

 
 

 
Yes, this is simply a photo of an N scale version of Central Pacific’s Jupiter, one I acquired 

from Fred Kay.  It was not functioning well and unfortunately still is not.  It does make a 

nice extra piece to spark discussion of railroad  history.  Many of your will remember that it 

was May 10 152 Years ago that this engine and Union Pacific’s # 119 met in Utah and a 

golden spike was supposedly driven to commemorate the finish of the “RR from Atlantic to 

Pacific.”    

https://youtu.be/zQRYeFufYyA
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. 

 

 .  I have noted Photography as an interest of many club members. SO, if you have some 

photos (that you have taken) that your think would be of interest of the members send them 

along to me. I would prefer JEPEG (JPG) but can probably publish from many formats.  

 

 

 

 

The END 


